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Dear Parents and Students, 
 

Tomorrow the NSW Teachers’ Federation 

has called a two hour stop work meeting in 

relation to teachers’ pay claims.  While the 

teaching staff of Central Tilba Public School 

support the actions of the Teachers’ 

Federation, school will be as normal so as not 

to interrupt preparations for our Presentation 

Night, as the morning will be spent at the Big 

Hall rehearsing for the evening performance. 
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Central Tilba 

Public School 
REMINDERS 
 Presentation 

Night 15.12.11. 

 Permission note - 

walk to hall for 

rehearsals. 

 Free special lunch 

day 16.12.11. 

 No uniform fun 

day 16.12.11. 

 Friday, December 

16th is the last day 

of school for 

students this 

year .. YAY !! 

Please be at the hall by 5.45pm so everyone 

can be seated. 

Proceedings commence 6.00pm SHARP. 

Please DON’T to be late. 
STUDENTS – PLEASE WEAR FULL SCHOOL UNIFORM. 

ALL students should participate in this important and 

last event of the school year. 

Term 4, Week 10 
Wednesday 

December 4th, 2011 



Yesterday I was a guest at Narooma High School’s Presentation Day.  I am 

delighted to report that many ex-students from Central Tilba featured in the 

awards ceremony.  Congratulations to the following ex Tilba students who 

received first place in subject awards ~ Sally Hoyer (Year 12 Agriculture), Luke 

Pryor (Year 11 Sport, Lifestyle and Recreation), Zoe Field (Year 10 Physical 

Activity and Sports Studies), Nicholas Facchetti (Year 9 Food Technology and 

Year 9 Industrial Technology Timber), Lachlan O’Neill (Year 9 Science) and Max 

Carter (Year 9 History and Year 9 Music).  In addition, Georgina Facchetti 

received an award for 2010 Dux of the School and her brother Nicholas was 

placed third overall in Year 9. Congratulations to all our ex-students who 

received awards yesterday.  A special mention also to ex-students Haydn and 

James Ing who were inducted into the Narooma High School Hall of Fame due to 

the success of their band ~ Calling All Cars. 

Our Presentation Night takes place tomorrow night in the Big Hall, commencing 

at 6.00pm.  I hope that everyone will be in attendance to share in the 

achievements of all our students.  As we wish to start at 6.00pm with an item 

involving all children, I ask that everyone arrive and be seated by that time. 

On Friday we finish the year with our party day.  Children will be treated to a G 

rated movie, water fun activities (weather permitting) and a jumping castle.  It is 

an out of uniform day and children are asked to bring swimmers, a rash vest or t-

shirt, towel, hat and blockout.  The P&C will generously be providing lunch (hot 

dogs and fruit salad cups), but children should bring fruit break and recess 

snacks.  Parents are more than welcome to join us at any stage of the day. 

In last week’s Newsletter I provided information regarding applying for the 

School Chaplaincy Program for our school.  Thank you to those people who 

responded to the survey – based on those responses we will not be applying for 

the program at this stage. 

As the year draws to a close, I offer a sincere thank you to 

all who have helped in the school this year.  To staff, P&C,  

parents, community members and students I am grateful for 

the effort and time you have put in to making Central Tilba 

the great school it is.  We are indeed lucky to have such a 

wonderful community. 

The last day of school for students is this Friday, December 

16th, and school resumes for students on Monday, January 

30th, 2012.  I hope that you all have a wonderful holiday. 

Merry Christmas!    ~    John Carter   



Hello to everyone! 

Hello to all - in our final Newsletter for 2011!  

On behalf of the P&C Association, I would like to wish everyone a 
wonderful holiday, special Christmas and family time, lots of fun-
time, and hopefully lots of relaxing time! It has been an excellent 

year - which we will celebrate at the Presentation Night tomorrow. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the parents of our 
school  for the many ways in which you have contributed to the 

activities and events that the P&C has organised. 
Looking forward to seeing everyone tomorrow evening! 

Best of wishes 

from Nadine , P&C President 

SPECIAL LUNCH DAY ON 

FRIDAY - AND IT’S FREE!!   

All students who wish to will be able to 

have a special free lunch of hot dogs, 

fruit salad and ice cream, as well as 100% 

fruit juice drink on Friday as part of our 

last day of year PARTY DAY.   The P&C 

are generously subsidising this lunch 

together with the small profits from our 

previous SLDs.   

Please remember your own fruit break 

and recess snacks, as well as lunch if you 

don’t want hot dogs. 

We will also be having a water slide, so 

don’t forget to bring swimmers and 

rashsuits/t-shirts, a towel to dry off, 

extra clothes if needed, a hat and 

sunblock. 

We have a jumping castle booked as well 

so that’s going to be heaps of fun. 

Parents and siblings most welcome at any 

time during the day - BYO picnic lunch. 

 

LIBRARY BOOKS  
As it is the end of the year, 

would everyone please make sure 

that ALL library books are 

returned TOMORROW.   



 

WORLD CHALLENGE BORNEO EXPEDITION 2011 UNDER 12 
YEARS DISCO - Sunday, December 18th, 3.30-5.30pm, 
Narooma Sporting & Services Club.  $8 each includes bag of 
chips and drink. 
FOOTBALL NSW (SOCCER) SCHOOL HOLIDAY CAMP:  9am- 
3pm  on 23rd & 24th January 2012 at Gundary Oval, 
Moruya.  Open to boys and girls aged between 5 -13 
years.  For more information and rego forms go to the 
Eurobodalla Football Association website at 
www.southernnswfootball.com.au/eurobo.  
KID’S FISHING WORKSHOP -  Tuesday, December 20th.  
Apex Reserve Narooma.  8-14 yrs are invited to come.  The 
day runs from 10am-2pm.  Cost $40 per child.  Bookings are 
essential.  Contact Stephen Thurston at Primary Industries 
on  4295 1809 or 0428 245 190. 
CRS AUSTRALIA FOR JOB SEEKERS—Training for parents—
no fees!  Enrol now.  Study while your children are at school.  
Locally run, nationally accredited courses in business, 
administration or retail.  Starting early February 2012.  To be 
eligible you must be in receipt of a Parenting Payment Single 
or the Parenting Payment Partnered benefit, have an injury, 
health condition or disability and be an Australian citizen or 
permanent resident.  Enrol now.  Call Rachel or Jenny at our 
Batemans Bay office on 4475 3370. 
JUNIOR FISHING CLINIC - Narooma sports & Gamefishing 
Club will be conducting  a junior clinic a the clubhouse 
Wednesday, Jan 11th, 9.30am- 2.30pm.  All tackle and lunch 
supplied $15 each.  Bookings - phone Barry Robertson after 
5pm on 4473 7367 or 0405 483 852. 
EUROBODALLA DOMESTIC AND FAMILY VIOLENCE 
COMMITTEE - In association with Bay City Cinemas proudly 
presents a fundraising screening of ’Mission Impossible’ at 
7pm and ‘New Year’s Eve’ at 7.15pm, Thursday December 
15th in support of White Ribbon Day Say No To Violence.  
The evening will start at 6.15pm.  Cost $20 includes soft 
drink and pizza.  Lucky door prizes.  Enquiries phone 4474 
3226. 
COUNTDOWN TO THE BERMAGUI SEASIDE FAIR—March 
10th, 2012.  Street parade dress in theme ~ ‘Hey, Hey, It’s 
Hat Day’.  Kids’ novelty events, carnival, market stalls, live 
entertainment, fireworks spectacular, arts and crafts, 
photographic exhibitions, model boat expo, food and drinks 
stall, sandcastle and a hole in one competition.  Details on 
the website www.bermaguiseasidefair.com. 

BEGA VALLEY CHILDREN’S CHOIR -  
Bega Valley Children’s Choir (North).  Starts Wednesday 8th 
February (runs during term time) 4.15pm- 5.15pm 
Bermagui Community Centre.  $50 per term (plus $10 annual 
fee to become a member of the Bega Valley Chamber 
Orchestra for insurance purposes).  For children 8 years and 
above.  A short audition will be necessary to determine 
ability to pitch and the vocal range of each child. This will be 
conducted in a non-confrontational manner with the 
emotional wellbeing of the children at the forefront.   
Please phone Dan to choose a 10 minute audition time on 
the first Wednesday – 0408882668.   
If you live closer to Bega and would like to be a part of the 
children’s choir there please contact Geoffrey Badger on 
6492 0518. 
 

REMINDER-PARENTS OF OUR KINDER 
2012 STUDENTS 
Our new Kindergarten class for 2012 
will start on January 30

th
 . The first 

week will be half days starting at 
9.00am until 12.30pm. They will need 
to bring some fruit for fruit break each 
morning plus lunch and a drink.  
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